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Northeast Coalition 
Agenda

Monday, October 11, 2021 - 10:30 am-12:00pm 
Via ZOOM
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/88973976960?pwd=aHRoSzdsK0JjUkpUajJ2Z0ZkRW5XQT09
_________________________________________________________________________________________________
Welcome and Introductions
Erin Evosevich- Newcap

Erika Villacrez- Newcap

Aria Ard- Newcap

Adam Groskreutz- Center for Veteran’s Issues

Leigh Polodna- WI BOS

Jennifer Gilchrist- Center for Veteran’s Issues

Matt Kadlec- SAM25

Courtney Carlton- Menominee County

Jen Bisterfeldt- Safe Haven

Chris Veirauch- Pembine School District
Courtney Olson- Rainbow House

Approval of August Minutes

Erika made the motion to approve the August meeting minutes. Jen Bisterfeldt seconds. Motion carries. 
Financial Statement 
We have been collecting dues since 2013. We currently have $602 in the account. Cheryl previously talked about the Balance of State estimated dues. At the time, she suggested option “C” - the flat rate, which would be $950 for the whole coalition (9 agencies in total.) Everyone agreed that choice “C” is the best option. Newcap is currently paying $250 for annual dues; how much Newcap will be contributing in the upcoming year will be announced at a later date.
EHH/ESG CARES CV Update 
Cares funding will be ending as of April 30th, 2022. EHH funding began on July 1st, 2021. The expenditure report from DEHCR is still not released. Erin states they are still working on getting those sent out, hoping it will be either today (October 11th) or tomorrow (October 12th)

6 Households are currently looking for units, with size varying from a 1 bedroom to a 3 bedroom. There are currently 27 households housed through the EHH/ESG grants. 
WIBOS COC Today Quarterly Meeting Survey
Conducted meeting survey. Questions consisted of doing an in person meeting vs. virtual meeting. Coalition brought up the option of doing a hybrid meeting- consisting of both online and in person. Leigh mentioned that there is typically a threshold for the hotels and doing a hybrid version would not be the most cost efficient. Coalition answered “yes” to the question of “would you be in favor of an in-person quarterly meeting for 2022”

COC RRH DV Grant Update
There are currently 12 units that we are able to fill but we are looking to expand to 20. We recently had a few folks graduate from the program, most of whom transferred to being on their own or to the section 8 program. We are currently looking for 5 more units, with some being 3-bedroom units in the Marinette area. There are also a few individuals in the program who are pending inspections for their units. 
Coordinated Entry Update
There is a new Balance of State prescreen that is being finalized and will be voted on next week, which would begin November 1st. The new prescreen will have changes that will better reflect the questions that are in the Clarity system. A new prevention assessment will be finalized and voted on as well. The YHDP is looking for individuals in networking groups. We are also working on how to collaborate with other agencies. Any time that a household is homeless or at risk of homelessness, we do an assessment which puts them on the prioritization list. Those families or individuals who are at most risk are then placed on the top of the list. Depending on the program they are pulling for, they can change the criteria of the list. For example, PSH looks at the number of months that the individual/household has been homeless whereas RRH looks at the SPDAT score. Our goal is to get as many of those in the community to get these referrals instead of directing to another agency. It helps move individuals from motel vouchers or shelters to get into programs. 
Northeast Action Plan Items 
We are currently working on our semiannual goals. We previously completed fliers and emails to invite those to the coalition meetings. Another item that we have chosen to complete is the YHDP. The Balance of State was awarded the grant for 7.5 million. The first stage in the process is having the coalition plan in our communities, with the first step to create a youth action group. The more youth we can get involved is fantastic. 

Menominee- Courtney states that she will bring it to her manager, that they will be a good connection point for us.

Shawano- School homeless liaison, Kim Klister, will be a great contact as well as the Boys & Girls Club. 
Leigh also states that there is a full-time job available working on the coordinated plan, taking on projects, and making sure everyone is set up. Requirements consist of living in the Balance of State area, knowing, and understanding the grants, and moving forward with helping youth. The position is posted on the Balance of State Website. Please share this information and if interested, please apply. 
WIBOSCOC DUES- Action Needed Vote 
Meeting is November 11th and 12th, with the business meeting being held on the 12th. There is a training that may be conducted on the 11th.
Agency Updates & Future Presentations & Agenda Items 
NEWCAP- The intake form for Newcap is on our website, newcap.org.  This is the first entry point into Newcap’s programs although this is not the actual application. The intake form takes them through what programs they may be eligible for in our agency. Our section 8 program is currently pulling individuals. If anyone wants to apply for Section 8, please have them contact our office. Wisconsin Emergency Rental Assistance (WERA) II funds takes a different perspective in regard to eligibility for the program compared to WERA I funds. The individual/household must have suffered from a financial impact during the COVID-19 pandemic, whereas WERA I funds they had to experience a financial impact due to the COVID-19 pandemic. Households still must be at or below the County Median Income (CMI). WERA funds can be used for rental arrears, rental assistance, security deposit, utilities, and utility arrears dating back to March of 2020. If anyone wants to apply, please have them go to our website to complete the intake. 
SSVF- SSVF expanded to the northern 6 counties that were not covered previously. They are continuing to run the rapid rehousing and prevention program.

Safe Haven- Outreach has been super busy. Seeing a lot of individuals stressed out and suffering the effects of that, such as family and domestic conflict overall. The largest fundraiser for Safe Haven, the Big Ball of the Badge, is still in person this year.

SAM 25- Gearing up for shelter season which begins November 1st. The clinic is wrapping up and will also be on track for November 1st. 

Rainbow House- October is domestic violence awareness month & purple day is the 21st of October! Rainbow house is trying to stay as remote as possible, placing families out of shelter due to COVID. They will also be starting food pantries in the Oconto and Stephenson areas. They are also working on implanting the forensic camera which will be better able to assist with the prosecution and medical treatment. 
Upcoming Balance of State Meeting 







 November 11 & 12, 2021 
Please sign up for the Wisconsin Balance of State Newsletter www.wiboscoc.org, 
Home Page, click “Who are we?” to register
“We strive to host inclusive, accessible events that enable all individuals, including individuals with disabilities, to engage fully. To request an accommodation or for inquiries about accessibility, please contact Aria Ard, ariaard@newcap.org, 920-834-4621.”
